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 Congratulations to Dean Hill 
and Chris Brockway, CPP for putting on 
an outstanding LEA awards luncheon 
this past month. Though I was not 
there, I am really regretting my absence 
because I have heard nothing but 
positives from this event. In fact, we 
made news with ASIS International and 
the National media because of the 
video shown by our keynote speaker. 
 Our sponsors should be 
especially recognized and supported 
because we could not put on this event 
the way we do without their assistance. 
Thanks again to everyone that made 

this ceremony 
a great success. 

        Another 
successful 
event was the 
Roy Bordes 
Physical 
Security 
Seminar also 
held earlier in 
November. This 
educational 
seminar, co-
organized by 
Jay Martin, CPP 
and Mark 

Crosby, CPP, went off without a hitch. 
 Everything from the speakers 
to the venue to the attendees to the 
vendors was first class and everyone 
had a great time. We even made a 
profit, which has lead International to 

inquire of Jay and Mark as to 
their playbook so it can be 
modeled for other chapters.  

 November is also 
scholarship time and we were 
able to provide some educational 
funds to one of our own, John 
Puccioni. John is not only a 
security professional and ASIS 
member, but also a student of 
our art, so his scholarship will be 
matched by the ASIS Foundation. 
Congratulations to John! 

 As for me, this is my 
closing as your chairman. I am 
not going anywhere, and I will 
still attend the meetings and help 
out wherever I can. Please take a 
moment when you see one of our 
board members or volunteers to 
shake their hand and thank them 
for their hard work this year. 
Chris, Bob, Jesse, Mark, Jay, 
Jennifer, Mike, Ken, Dean and all 
the others deserve a warm thank 
you for their service to our 
chapter. I cannot thank them 
enough. See 
you at the 
next 
meeting! 

Event hotos on pages 4—16 

Chapter Chairman  
Darrell Clifton, CPP 
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Liaisons 
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Audit Chair 
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Darrell Clifton, CPP 

Chris Brockway, CPP 

Jennifer Andress Belk 

Jesse Janzen 

Mark Crosby, CPP 

 

Mike Gach 

Jennifer Andress Belk 

 

Dean Hill 

Chris Brockway, CPP 

Ken Braunstein 

Dennis Smith, CPP  

Mark Crosby, CPP 

Jay Martin, CPP 

Ken Braunstein 

Jerry Devore 

Dennis Smith, CPP  

dclifton@circusreno.com 

chris89434@yahoo.com 

jandressbelk@nvenergy.com 

jjjanzen@charter.net 

mcrosby@nvenergy.com 

 

gachandassociates@charter.net 

jandressbelk@nvenergy.com 

 

deanmhill@gmail.com 
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dsmith06470@att.net  

mcrosby@nvenergy.com 

Jay.Martin@Kinross.com 
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gdevroe@opticomp.com 
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All Volunteers!!      Thank you!!!! 

 If the 
world 

seems cold 
to you, 
kindle 
fires to 

warm it. 
Lucy Larcom  

 

Education is 

learning 

what you 

didn't even 

know you 

didn't know.  
Daniel J. 

Boorstin  

T H E  S I E R R A  S E A R C H L I G H T  

Brook Doty, CPP, PSP  

Douglas Laird, CPP 

Jay Martin, CPP 

Dennis Smith, CPP 

Jess Stewart–, CPP 
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Philip Bennett, CPP 
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Cheri Bryant , CPP 

Darrell Clifton, CPP 

Mark Crosby, CPP 
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 This event was a win-win for the 

Chapter—we were able to provide a 

very cost effective seminar to numerous 

security professionals and financially 

contribute to the Chapter.  The proceeds 

will in part assist with other 

educational opportunities for the 

Chapter membership. 

 A very special thanks goes out to 

Mark Crosby, CPP and Dennis Smith, 

CPP for their contributions to make the 

event a success.  There is a lot of work 

that goes on behind the scenes to put on 

such an event and their dedication and 

attention to detail was nothing short of 

spectacular.   Last and certainly not 

least, the staff at the Atlantis did a 

wonderful job hosting us; their team 

deserves kudos as well! 

 Thank you all and we hope to see 

you at a future event. 

 
Jay Martin, CFI, CPP, CFE 

ASIS Foundation Representative- 

Northern Nevada Chapter #164 

Roy Bordes Award 

 The Northern Nevada Chapter of 

ASIS International #164 presented the 3rd 

Annual Roy Bordes Award for Physical 

Security.  This is a Chapter award granted 

each year to one Chapter in order to host a 

physical security workshop in honor of the 

late Roy Bordes—long time member of 

ASIS International and champion of 

physical security education.  The Northern 

Nevada Chapter was honored to celebrate 

their 25th anniversary with their winning 

submission, which was sponsored by the 

ASIS Foundation. 

 The event was hosted at the 

Atlantis Resort Casino Spa over two days 

on November 7th and 8th and had members 

from across the country attend.  A total of 

43 security professionals attended and 

received specific instruction on a variety of 

physical security topics from two 

renowned physical security experts, 

Howard Moster, CPP and Basil Steele, 

CPP.   In addition, Joe McDonald, CPP 

and member of the ASIS Board of 

Directors attended to provide the keynote 

address.  The event is best summed up by 

one of the participants ―this was one of the 

best educational sessions I have attended 

over the past 20 years of physical security 

education.‖ 

 Attendees also included four select 

physical security providers who attended 

not only the educational sessions, but also 

had exhibits set up for participants to 

view.  The four providers were      RFI 

Communications ,      Avigalon,       

ProTech USA,   and      SightLogix.      A 

very special thank you goes out to each of 

them for their support of the event, being 

available to answer questions about 

various security applications and 

participation in a Q&A panel discussion 

with the participants.  Their commitment 

to the educational sessions exemplifies 

their commitment to the security 

profession and continuing education. 

Event hotos on pages 4—5 

http://www.rfi.com/solutions_overview.asp
http://www.rfi.com/solutions_overview.asp
http://www.avigilon.com/
http://www.protechusa.com/default.htm
http://www.sightlogix.com/
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ROY BORDES PRE TRAINING MIXER 

 For more 

information on these 

events, please see the 

Chairman's Corner on 

page 1 and the Roy 

Bordes Award article on 

page 3 
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ROY BORDES TRAINING SEMINAR 
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   The Law Enforcement Appreciation,  

LEA, Ceremony  is  one way we show our  

appreciation to  law enforcement individuals  

in our communities. These recipients were  

chosen by their respective agencies for going above and beyond in 2011 
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Deputy Matthew Smith  

 

 

Deputy Matthew Smith was 

born a native to California and 

was raised in South Lake 

Tahoe.  He graduated High 

School at South Lake and attended Western Nevada 

College, where he received his Associates Degree in 

Criminal Justice.  He is currently pursuing his 

Bachelors Degree at UNR.  Matt has lived in Reno 

since 2000 with his fiancée, Teresa Black and plans to 

marry her this upcoming spring. 

  

  Deputy Matthew Smith completed his POST 

certification at the High Sierra Academy in Reno in 

2004 and was immediately picked up by Carson.  He is a six year veteran with the Carson City 

Sheriff's Office.  He has completed assignments in Detention, Patrol, Special Enforcement, is 

certified for Crisis 

Intervention, and just 

completed training for his 

upcoming assignment to the 

Traffic Division 

(motors).  Matt's career path 

is clear with his next focus 

set on an assignment to the 

Detectives Division.  We wish 

him well.  

Deputy Matthew Smith  

Carson City Sheriffs Office  
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 Deputy Robert Holbrook 

 

Robert Holbrook is a native Nevadan and proud member of 

the Walker River Paiute Indian Tribe. 

He graduated from the University Of 

Nevada, Reno in 1998, with a degree in 

Criminal Justice. He worked at a local 

car dealership for eight years but 

yearned for a more fulfilling career. 

Deputy Holbrook found his calling in 

Law Enforcement in 2005 as a Reserve Deputy with Carson 

City Sheriff’s Office. Later in 2006, he was hired as a Tribal 

Police Officer for Walker River Paiute Tribal Police 

Department in Schurz, NV.  During his time at Walker River 

Tribal Police Department, he was injured in 

the line of duty. His perseverance and 

dedication did not deter him from Law 

enforcement. 

In August of 2007 Deputy Holbrook was hired 

by Douglas County Sheriff Office and is currently 

assigned to the Patrol Division.  His enthusiasm for 

police work, dedication for excellence, knowledge, 

training, and leadership has earned him respect of 

his fellow Deputies as well as his supervisors. 

Deputy Robert Holbrook  

Douglas County Sheriffs Office 
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Commander Todd Renwick 

 

 

Todd Renwick started his 

law enforcement career in 

1990 as a reserve police 

officer with the City of 

Reno Police Department. 

Todd spent time as a police 

officer with the Washoe County School District 

prior to being hired at University of Nevada, 

Reno Police Services.  

For the last 14 years, Todd has worked through 

the ranks and is now the Commander of dayshift 

operations. Todd is a 2003 graduate of the FBI 

National Academy - 212 Session, has a bachelor’s 

degree in Business and is an Adjunct Faculty member at Truckee Meadows Community 

College.  

Todd was fundamental in the 

implementation of the  RAD, Rape 

Aggression Defense  program at UNR 

specifically to teach demonstrated and  

effective self defense techniques and 

concepts 

Commander Todd Renwick 

University of Nevada  Police 

Services 
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Sergeant Jennifer Rulla 

 

Sergeant Rulla began her law enforcement career with the Washoe 

County Sheriff’s Department in 1997.  In 2002, she was hired with the 

Washoe County School District Police Department where she was a K-9 

Handler and in 2004 Sergeant 

Rulla was promoted to Patrol 

Sergeant and then Administrative Sergeant.  

In 2007, Sergeant Rulla 

became involved with the 

Special Olympics of 

Northern Nevada and was 

the primary volunteer and 

event coordinator for the 

Washoe County School 

District Police Department 

with the Special Olympic 

events. From 2007 to 2011, 

she had a continuous 

presence at the Special 

Olympic Events that include 

Tip-A-Cop, Cops and 

Burgers, Law Enforcement Torch Run, Wall of Honor, 

and the medal presentations at the swimming, bowling 

and track and field events. Her participation at these 

events 

not only 

helped 

raise 

money for the athletes, but helped raise 

awareness with Washoe County School District 

students who have Special Needs that they 

have an opportunity to participate in events 

and get recognition for their excellence. 

Participants in the Special Olympics recognize 

her as a familiar face at all of the events and 

greatly benefit from her selfless dedication at 

every event 

Sergeant Jennifer Rulla 

Washoe County School District Police 

Department 
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Detective Charley Beck 

 

 Detective Beck has been a member of the Lyon County Sheriff's Office 

for 10 years. He is currently assigned to the Detective Division and has 

recently been extended to stay in the division based on his performance 

and dedication. Detective Beck has served prior in the Patrol Division 

prior to coming into the Detective Division.  

Detective Beck has made many substantial accomplishments during his 

stint in the detective division. He has played a huge role in helping solve the handful of 

homicides that have occurred in Lyon County over the past year. He has solved other major 

crimes such as robbery, attempted murder, 

thefts, and burglaries to name some of the 

crimes he investigates on a daily basis. Detective 

Beck has been dedicated in responding to calls 

even when he is on his days off.  

Detective Beck also  assists the Patrol and 

Narcotics Divisions quite frequently when they 

are short on manpower. In addition to all of 

these, Detective Beck is also a valued member of 

the SWAT team. 

 

Detective Charley Beck 

Lyon County Sheriffs Office 
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Sergeant Morgan Jaeck  

 

Sgt. Jaeck has been an employee of the 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office for 

approximately 15 years.  He was hired 

October 1996 and was promoted to 

Sergeant August 2011 

.  During his tenure with the Sheriff’s Office, he has 

worked in the following Division/Units: Detention, Field 

Training Officer 

Detention Response Team,  Incline Patrol, Valley Patrol,  

and Detectives . While assigned to Detectives, Sgt. Jaeck 

was assigned to the following units and acted as lead 

investigator on numerous difficult high priority cases:  

Domestic Violence Unit,  Financial Crimes Unit, Crimes 

versus Persons Unit, Naso Task Force, Lead Investigator 

for Panther Valley Water Fraud Case, Lead Investigator 

for Mother’s Day 

Homicide, Lead Investigator for Circus/Circus Officer 

Involved Shooting 

Sgt. Jaeck received his  Bachelor’s Degree in Economics from 

University of California - Davis and a Master’s Degree in 

Organization Management from the University of Phoenix 

Additionally Sgt. Jaeck has received  a Letter of 

commendation  - 2002, for his role during a vehicle accident 

which had plummeted down a snowy embankment and 

Letter of Commendation 

from the Nevada 

Department of Public 

Safety – 2011, received for 

his role in the Naso Task Force 

Sgt. Jaeck has proven to be an exceptional employee for 

the Washoe County Sheriff’s Office.  He is 

conscientious, hard- working, and he is not afraid 

to make difficult decisions. 

During his tenure in the Detective Division, Sgt. Jaeck 

worked nearly all facets of investigations; property 

crimes, financial/fraud crimes, and crimes against 

persons.  Sgt. Jaeck’s determination and tenacity made him a prime candidate to act as the lead 

investigator in several high profile cases, to include a high dollar value embezzlement case, a serial 

murderer case, a homicide case, and an Officer Involved Shooting case. 

Sgt. Jaeck has proven himself to be a credit to the Sheriff’s Office and the Community. 

Sergeant Morgan Jaeck  

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office 
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Officer Jerel Hallert  

 

Officer Jerel Hallert started his career with the Reno Police department in 

June of 2008.  During his time as an officer, he has worked in the patrol 

division and is currently a member 

of the Downtown Enforcement 

Team.   

Officer Hallert is a member of a 

team that has a close relationship 

with the downtown Reno community and its visitors.  In 

addition to the service he provides the community, he is 

an outstanding informal leader within his peer 

group.  The following examples demonstrate his 

commitment to the community and department he 

serves: 

Officer Hallert initiated the resurrection of an old 

municipal code that excluded law offenders from city 

parks.  Officer Hallert organized data and meetings 

necessary to make this happen.  Officer Hallert 

demonstrated his knowledge about the problems that 

have affected a city parks negatively.  He also 

demonstrated his problem solving skills by working with 

other resources to include, his supervisor, peers, legal 

department and command staff.  The end result was 

successful. The ordinance was re instated and has been successful in making our parks a safer place 

to visit for citizens and visitors.  

 Officer Hallert is an integral part of the department's training division.  He is part of the defensive 

tactics teaching team and is often called upon to be 

the lead instructor when classes occur.  He is looked 

upon as a knowledgeable instructor in this subject, 

as he is an accomplished student of Brazilian Jui 

Jitsu.  He has also developed a class specifically for 

law enforcement officers in the subject of ground 

defense and striking techniques.  This has been a 

selfless commitment to teach other officers these 

skills in order to improve their safety and well 

being.   

He is an advocate of departmental progression, as it 

pertains to intelligence led policing.  Officer Hallert 

is always sharing information as it relates to crime 

abatement.  He attends intelligence led policing 

Officer Jerel Hallert  

Reno Police Department 
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 Trouper Tom Bostelman 

 

Trooper Bostelman has been 

employed with Highway Patrol 

since July 2002. He is currently 

assigned to Traffic Operations in 

Reno, working swing shift.  Trooper 

Bostelman is consistently one of the 

top activity producers for the shift.  

He either meets or exceeds shift averages for 

enforcement and aggressively seeks out impaired 

drivers.  As reflected in his evaluation earlier this year, 

his DUI arrests during the annual evaluation period 

were 50% above shift averages.  His field performance is 

excellent and he performs his duties with the highest 

degree of professionalism.  He maintains the highest 

degree of officer safety while being polite and respectful 

to the public, his co-workers and his supervisors. 

Trooper 

Bostelman is a Defensive Tactics Instructor and he 

has served as a field training officer.  He has 

provided instruction for in-service training and he 

has served as an instructor for the Training 

Division.  Trooper Bostelman is never too occupied 

to offer assistance when the need arises, often times 

after formal training programs are completed.  

Trooper Bostelman is always willing to answer 

questions, pose additional scenarios or questions 

back and then help identify other possible methods 

of resolving problems.  He is able to do this with a 

calm, friendly approach that promotes learning.  He 

has consistently gone beyond what is expected to assist officers with tasks they needed help 

with, to include assistance with officer’s personal lives.  Trooper Bostelman’s dedication to the 

growth of our employees, coupled with his outstanding work ethic and his professional 

demeanor, has made him a highly respected informal leader among his peers.  Trooper 

Bostelman comes to work and performs his duties without complaint. Without question, I can 

count on him to do whatever job needs to be done and, he will do the job thoroughly and 

professionally every time.  He demonstrates his belief in being a humble servant not only to the 

visitors and citizens of the State of Nevada, but to his law enforcement peers. 

Trooper Tom Bostelman 

Nevada Department of Public Safety, 

Highway Patrol Division  
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Deputy Shawn Mahan  

 

 

Deputy Mahan has been with the Storey County Sheriff's Office for 10 years. 

Shawn has held many roles while with the Storey County Sheriff's Office 

having served as a dispatcher, detention deputy, and for the past few years 

as a patrol deputy.   

Deputy Mahan currently serves as the 

Drug Abuse Resistance Education Program, D.A.R.E. , 

officer within our county and has given much of his time 

to the community outreach projects under the "We Care" 

program.   

He has initiated holiday food drives, child victim care 

packages, and offered his assistance wherever needed for 

the benefit of the community.  These care packages 

include books and toys for child victims to make tough 

situations more bearable 

 

Deputy Shawn Mahan  

Storey County Sheriff’s Office 
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Officer Steve Burns 

 

 

Officer Burns is a tenured officer who is known for completing complex 

investigations and giving all he has on calls he responds to. 

In July of this year Officer Burns 

responded to the Sparks Marina to the 

report a vehicle burglary.  He located 

a woman who’s vehicle had been broken into, and her purse 

had been stolen.  Officer Burns discovered there had been 

fraudulent use of her credit card in the last few 

minutes.  Officer Burns went to where the credit card was 

used and obtained a video of the suspect.  He obtained 

images from the video and distributed them to area law 

enforcement within two hours of the burglary.  The suspect 

was identified and arrested after a vehicle pursuit.  The 

suspect was ultimately linked to numerous burglaries in 

Washoe County.  The suspect’s criminal activity would 

surely have continued if it were not for Officer Burn’s 

actions. 

Earlier this year 

Officer Burns responded to a check the welfare call 

of an elderly man.  Officer Burns discovered an 

elderly man, living alone, who had no heat, no power 

and only rotten food in the house.  Officer Burns 

purchased the elderly man food out of his own 

wallet.  He contacted the power company and had 

the power restored and contacted elder services to 

ensure a long term resolution was found. 

Officer Burns has exhibited this type of 

thoughtfulness many times in the past with families 

and children. 

Officer Steve Burns 

Sparks Police Department 



A Special Thanks To    
Atlantis Casino Resort Spa 

 CEO John Farahi , General Manager and Executive VP Darlyne Sullivan  

For donating the Room, equipment and meals 

 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office  

Sheriff Mike Haley  

For providing the Color Guard 

 

Carson City Sheriff’s Office  

Chief Deputy Ray Saylo  

 For  providing the Keynote address 

 

ASIS LEA Committee 

Chris Brockway, CPP and Dean Hill Peppermill Director of Security  

With out their hard work this event would not have come together so beautifully 

 

And to the individuals and companies who donated recipient prizes ( in no specific order) 

Dean Hill     Chris Borckway CPP                  

Atlantis      Circus Circus      Events Services, Inc      Kinross Gold USA,  

Maccabee Arm, Ltd      NV Energy       Peppermill 

Reno Rancho Realty      Silver Legacy                                   
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A S I S  F O U N D A T I O N  G O L F  T O U R N A M E N T  

T H E  S I E R R A  S E A R C H L I G H T  

 

ASIS Foundation Representative Jay Martin, CPP  presenting a $500 check 

from the Northern Nevada Chapter to the ASIS Foundation’s Vice President, 

John Petruzzi, Jr., CPP, CISM at the , as part of the 57th Annual Seminar 

and Exhibits. 

N E W  C E R T I F I C A T I O N  I N F O R M A T I O N   

 The Professional Investigator's 

Manual has been adopted by the Profes-

sional Certification Board (PCB) as the 

sole source for the PCI exam.  

The new single-volume reference re-

places  the six-book PCI Reference Set 

(ASIS Bookstore Item #1696); both re-

sources contain the same  core knowl-

edge required for PCI exam preparation. 

Candidates may use either The Profes-

sional  Investigator's Manual or the 

PCI Reference Set to study.  

Please visit the ASIS Bookstore for  a 

detailed overview of The Professional 

Investigator's Manual. VA Reimburse-

ment Benefit for CPPs®, PSPs® and 

PCIs®  
(Continued on page 20) 
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 The Department of Veterans Affairs 

(VA) approved the CPP®, PSP® and PCI® 

exam for reimbursement through the G.I. 

Bill education benefits. Up to a maximum 

of $2,000 per test can be recompensed in 

exam costs, but not to exceed the actual 

cost of the test.  

Benefits can still be received to retake a 

test that was previously failed. Electronic 

applications available online at 

www.gibill.va.gov (click on Electronic Ap-

plication) OR call 1-888-442-4551 to re-

quest VA Form 22-1990. 

(Continued from page 19) 

mailto:dennis.zarubi@securitasinc.com,%20John.Puccioni@securitasinc.com?subject=%20Ad%20in%20ASIS%20newsletter
http://renosparksmls.listingbook.com/
http://www.gibill.va.gov
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Treasurer Report 

ASIS Chapter 164 Meeting Minutes  

Chapter Secretary  

Jennifer Andress Belk 

Due to the Law Enforcement Appreciation Awards Ceremony, Chapter 164 did not have 

a regular meeting in November. However the information on this incredible event and the 

submitted officer profiles can be found starting on page 6. additionally the chapter celebrated 

the much anticipated Roy Bordes Award with a mixer and finally the training with two phe-

nomenal speakers. Photos of both events can be found on pages 4 and 5 and an article submit-

ted by Jay Martin on page 3 as well as the Chairman's corner on the front page.  

ASIS CHAPTER #164 / TREASURY REPORT/ OCTOBER 2011 / JESSE JANZEN, TREASURER  

 LUNCHEON ATTENDANCE SUMMARY 
  Pre-Paid Chapter Members                                     6  
  Paying Members/Guests                                   19   
   Complimentary Guests                                     0  
  Total Attendees                                    25 
 
 LUNCHEON FINANCIAL SUMMARY                                                                                            
  Luncheon Collections                           $380.00                                                                                                                         
  Luncheon Cost.                            $425.00  
  Lucheon Profit/Loss                           -$45.00 
 
 COLLECTIONS 
  Luncheon Collections                           $380.00  
  LUNCHEON DRAWING TICKETS                            $10.00  
  DUES                                 $0.00  
  ADVERTISING                              $90.00  
  LEA SPONSORSHIP                           $125.00  
  ROY BORDES CONFERENCE                          $300.00  
  TOTAL                $905.00                                            

 
 GENERAL FUND SUMMARY (Checking Account)   
Beginning Balance        $11859.52 
  Credit 09/29/11 (Lucheon Deposit and all other collections)       $905.00 
  Debit 10/04/11 (Returned Checks*)                        $325.00    
 Debit 10/24/11 (Returned Check Fees*)          $24.00   
 Debit 10/05/11 (Atlantis Check #1800)               $425.00  
 Debit 10/13/11 (Scholarship Transfer**)           $20.00       
 Ending Balance       $11970.52 
 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND SUMMARY (Savings Account) 
 Beginning Balance $3967.45 
 Credit 10/13/11 (Door Prize Collections)          $20.00      
 Credit 10/30/11 (Interest Payment)             $0.09 
 Ending Balance         $3987.54 
 
NOTES: *Door prize ticket collection from September ($10.00) and door prize collection for October ($10.00) were 
tanferred jointly.  **Wells Fargo reported two returned items. Treasury is working to resolve and will note disposition 
in subsequent reports.  
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Disclaimer of Liability 

The chapter does not warrant or assume legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, completeness, or 

usefulness of any information, apparatus, product, or process disclosed in any form written or oral.   

Disclaimer of Endorsement 

The chapter does not endorse or recommend any commercial products, process, or services.  

Legal Disclaimer 

We are on the web—Check out the site and 

newsletter at: www.asisnn.org and on Linkedin 

Opinions vary, if you disagree with any information provided, please let us know at: jandressbelk@nvenergy.com 
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T H E  S I E R R A  S E A R C H L I G H T  

Upcoming Events 

Dec 5-7: 5th Annual ASIS International Asia-Pacific Conference  

Dec 14: Active Shooters in Healthcare : Protecting Patients, Staff, and Visitors  

ASIS NYC Security Conference and Expo, April 25-26  more information 

ASIS 2012, September 10-13, Philadelphia, PA  

http://www.asisonline.org/
http://www.asisnn.org
http://www.linkedin.com/groups?mostPopular=&gid=3729167&trk=myg_ugrp_ovr
http://events.linkedin.com/ASIS-Northern-Nevada-Chapter-Luncheon/pub/515618
mailto:jandressbelk@nvenergy.com?subject=ASIS%20Newsletter
http://www.asisonline.org/education/programs/kualalumpur/default.htm
http://www.asisonline.org/store/program_detail.xml?id=119192170
http://www.asisonline.org/education/docs/nyc-exhibitor-info.pdf

